Miscellaneous
Florida Gaming Control Commission
Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering
Notice of Proceeding for Permit Relocation
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Florida Gaming Control Commission, Division of Pari-Mutuel Wagering, (“Division”), received a Petition for Relocation from Fronton Holdings, LLC, d/b/a Casino Ft. Pierce (“Ft. Pierce”).  A proceeding pursuant to chapter 120 in St. Lucie County at 337 North US Hwy #1 Fort Pierce, FL 34950 will be held on October 27, 2022, 10:30 am to determine whether the Commission will approve the request in the Petition for Relocation.
Any person wishing to attend this hearing should contact Bryan A. Barber, Florida Gaming Control Commission, bryan.barber@fgcc.fl.gov, 2601 Blair Stone Rd., Tallahassee, FL 32399, (850)717-1761.
If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the commission with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Bryan Barber at Bryan.Barber@fgcc.fl.gov or (850)717-1761.
